


CONFIDENTIAL/ CLASSIFIED 

OFFICIAL RESEARCH DOSSIER 

SIGNAL GATE 

RESEARCH DOSSIER

PUBLISHED AND RELEASED
MARCH 28TH 2025 

Subject: Signal Gate

Additional Subjects: Trump Family, Eton Musk, Kash Patel, Pam 

Bondi, Pete Hegseth, and additional individuals in Trump,s orbit. 

 
. 

:Att information, data, eyewitness accounts, testimonies and supporting 

documentation has been thoroughty vetted, confirmed and authenticated. 

: Att information, data, eyewitness accounts, testimonies and supporting 
documents have been obtained, cottected, catatoged and protected by our 
vast team of confidentiat informants, company assets, trusted insiders, 
whisttebtowers and protected information teakers. 

: Trusted insiders and whisttebtowers inctude Trump emptoyees, friends, 
famity members and various Trump confidants. 

VARIOUS EVENTS AND EVIDENCE WITHIN THIS DOCUMENT MEMORIALIZED BY PHOTO AND VIDEO 

THIS RESEARCH DOSSIER HAS BEEN PUBLISHED FORTHEPROTECTION OF THE 

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA, THE UNITED STATES GOVERNMENT 

AND ALL-AMERICAN CITIZENS 

CONFIDENTIAL/ CLASSIFIED 

OFFICIAL RESEARCH DOSSIER 



 

 

SIGNAL-GATE 

MAR-A-LAGO SECRET DINNER 

 

March 15th 2025 / AIR FORCE ONE 

   Two highly confidential insiders aboard Air Force One held 
conversations with Elon Musk, Stephen Miller, and President Donald Trump 
during flight from Andrews AFB to Palm Beach International. The 
substance of both conversations consisted of information regarding the 
bombing in Yemen which had taken place just hours earlier.  

   Confidential insider (1) whose official capacity and position we 
cannot divulge, held a brief ten-minute conversation with President 
Donald Trump near the Presidential quarters. During the conversation, 
President Donald Trump boasted about the recent bombing, and said that 
certain members of this cabinet were so excited about the attack that 
certain members of the media took part in a live communication before 
and during the attack. Insider (1) asked President Trump which members 
of the media took part in the communication, but President Trump 
declined to answer. President Trump told insider (1) that the mission 
was a success before being interrupted by Stephen Miller regarding an 
incoming phone call from Pete Hegseth. 

   Confidential insider (1) then continued to speak with Stephen Miller 
after President Trump excused himself to speak with Pete Hegseth. 
Insider (1) asked Stephen Miller about the bombing and about the 
addition of members or a member of the media being part of a 
conversation before and during the attack on Yemen. Stephen Miller said 
that President Trump had a secret list of a few handpicked journalists 
which the President has given high level access to for certain 
situations such as the communications before and during the Yemen 
bombing. Stephen Miller continued to say that President Trump was 
unhappy with Pete Hegseth due to reports from two other cabinet members 
who told President Trump that Pete Hegseth seemed to be out of it, and 
or under the influence during a cell phone conversation shortly after 
the attack had taken place. 

   Confidential insider (2) held a lengthy conversation with Elon Musk 
during the flight from Andrews AFB to Palm Beach International regarding 
the following subjects: 

1. Doge 
2. Yemen Attack 



 

 

   Insider (2) asked Elon Musk about activities and plans being carried 
out by Doge. Before Elon Musk began answering insider (2)’s questions, 
he said “Let me make myself perfectly clear. Doge is nothing but a 
massive smoke screen and a tool to dismantle and destroy the federal 
government per President Trump’s specific plans and instructions.” 
Insider (2) asked Elon Musk what he meant by a smoke screen, and Elon 
Musk said “President Trump, myself and certain members of his cabinet, 
his family and a select few billionaire investors are cherry picking and 
scavenging nearly five trillion dollars.” 

   Insider (2) then asked Elon Musk about Doge’s staff which insider (2) 
said seemed to be a highly unusual selection for such critical and 
secretive government work. Elon Musk told insider (2) that President 
Trump told Elon Musk to utilize younger individuals who would do as they 
are told, and to make sure that not only did each individual have a 
background in finance and tech, but that they were skilled hackers and 
or of the criminal element. 

   Insider (2) then asked Elon Musk if he knew anything about the recent 
attack in Yemen. Elon Musk said that he knew all about the attack, and 
that he took part in several communications between President Trump, 
Vice President JD Vance, Pete Hegseth, Susie Wiles and Mike Walz. Elon 
Musk also said that President Trump was extremely angry about a reporter 
from the Atlantic being part of classified Signal conversations before 
and during the attack on Yemen. Insider (2) asked Elon Musk about the 
Atlantic reporter, and Elon Musk said that President Trump, Stephen 
Miller, Susie Wiles and Vice President JD Vance were coming up with a 
plan to make it look like the reporter hacked the Signal chat as part of 
the radical left’s plan to destroy President Trump.  

   The conversation between insider (2) and Elon Musk ended when Stephen 
Miller pulled Elon Musk aside, asked him “what the hell are you doing” 
and then said that President Trump wanted to see him. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Evening of March 15th / Mar-a-Lago 

 

   Multiple long term embedded confidential informants and trusted 
insider’s aka Mar-a-Lago employees witnessed and personally took part in 
multiple in person conversations with President Donald Trump, Donald 
Trump Jr., Elon Musk, Stephen Miller, and Marco Rubio. Two confidential 
informants also witnessed and overheard a phone call between President 
Trump and Mike Walz, as well as a video chat with Pete Hegseth.  

   During the phone call between President Trump and Mike Walz, 
President Trump yelled at Mike Walz about “that fraud Goldberg” and 
demanded that necessary steps were taken immediately to find Goldberg, 
seize all information he had regarding the Yemen attack Signal 
communication, and to possibly arrest Goldberg for hacking and 
espionage. 

   Several minutes after President Trump spoke with Mike Walz, he held a 
video call with Pete Hegseth which one additional confidential informant 
witnessed, as well as a trusted insider aka Mar-a-Lago employee who 
brought President Trump a diet coke and some food. The conversation 
between President Trump and Pete Hegseth was both tense and 
congratulatory. Both confidential informants and the insider said that 
Hegseth was holding what looked to be a beer during the conversation, 
and that Hegseth was visibly intoxicated. A few moments later, the 
insider stepped away to continue working, and both confidential 
informants continued to observe the video call as President Trump told 
Hegseth that he was pissed about “a fake piece of shit reporter” being 
on the signal chat, but that it was being handled. President Trump then 
went on to congratulate Pete Hegseth on the attack before Hegseth said 
he had to go and abruptly ended the video call while looking like he was 
going to throw up due to a gesture and movement he made.  

   Shortly before dinner was served, one confidential informant had an 
opportunity to speak with Stephen Miller who was quite intoxicated, and 
had just been slapped across the face by a young female guest after 
Miller had made an inappropriate sexual remark. The confidential 
informant asked Stephen Miller about the Yemen attack and the Signal 
chat. Miller told the informant that the attack went as planned, but 
there was a major screw up involving the Signal chat due to either Mike 
Walz or Marco Rubio including a reporter on the chat which consisted of 
highly classified information. The informant asked Stephen Miller if he 
could elaborate, and Miller said that President Trump suspected that 
Marco Rubio intentionally included the reporter for the sole purpose of 



 

 

embarrassing President Trump and Pete Hegseth because Marco Rubio is 
unhappy with the current administration. 

   After dinner out on the patio, another confidential informant 
embedded at Mar-a-Lago had an opportunity to have a conversation with 
Elon Musk, while the informant’s young daughter played with little X. 

The informant joined the conversation with Elon Musk who was talking 
with Donald Trump Jr. and a secret insider who is also a close Trump 
family friend. Elon Musk was bragging about doge and all the money that 
has been transferred from government accounts to overseas accounts in 
Switzerland, Russia and Great Britian. The insider asked Elon Musk about 
the supposed five-thousand-dollar checks being sent out to the public, 
and Musk said “that is a bunch of bullshit. If the public thinks I am 
going to give them five thousand dollars, and if some morons in 
Wisconsin think I am going to give them a million dollars, that is their 
stupidity.  

   Donald Trump Jr. then began discussing Tesla, and Elon Musk started 
to laugh. Both the confidential informant and the insider asked Musk 
what was so funny, and Elon said, “my plan worked, setting fires and 
destroying my Telsas, dealerships and charging stations worked so well 
that AG Bondi was actually able to arrest some people who set their own 
fires, and she was able to arrest people who did absolutely nothing”. 

When the insider asked Elon to explain what he was talking about 
regarding AG Bondi, Musk said that President Trump, AG Bondi and FBI 
Director Kash Patel set in motion a plan to frame and arrest innocent 
people when my own employees burned and vandalized. 

   Later in the evening, a confidential informant who is friends with 
Marco Rubio, had the chance to have a long conversation with him. The 
informant who had been advised via text message by another informant 
that Rubio was unhappy with the administration and that Rubio may have 
been suspected of adding a reporter to the Signal conversation. Before 
the informant was even able to get a word out, Secretary Rubio blurted 
out “I cannot believe that Trump is stealing millions of dollars so 
people can have dinner with him tonight”. The informant asked Rubio if 
he was ok, and Secretary Rubio said that he heard Elon Musk tell others 
that “little Marco” f-cked up on the Signal chat and leaked classified 
information to a reporter. Secretary Rubio then said that Elon Musk has 
enough money to pay a million of these dinners instead of these morons 
sucking up to President Trump. 

 

 



   At the end of the evening, President Trump came out on to the Patio 
with Elon Musk, Donald Trump Jr., and Stephen Miller. A trusted insider 
aka Mar-a-Lago employee was cleaning up tables and overheard President 
Trump and Elon Musk telling Donald Trump Jr. and Stephen Miller that 
future conversations will take place regarding Secretary Rubio’s, and 
Mike Walz’s roles with the administration, and that despite Pete 
Hegseth’s issues, he must be protected. Donald Trump Jr. then said that 
Pete Hegseth needs to stop drinking and doing other things. President 
Trump then said that steps were being taken to protect Pete Hegseth. 

   Elon Musk asked what was being done about the reporter who was added 
to the Signal chat, and President Trump said he would be dealt with, 
and that he is a fake, a fraud, and a shitty reporter. Elon Musk then 
asked President Trump "How are we going to handle Hegseth bringing his 
wife into classified high level meetings, and added, personally I would 
not worry about it. She is a moron. Little X is smarter then she is. 
President Trump told Elon Musk that he was not very pleased with 
Hegseth, but he has no choice but to defend him at the moment.

March 28th 2025 / Air Force Two 

   In route from Andrews AFB to Pituffik Space Base, Greenland, a 
highly confidential insider whose role we cannot divulge, had an 
opportunity to speak with Vice President JD Vance and Second Lady Usha 
Vance briefly. 

   The insider asked Vice President Vance what the true purpose of the 
trip to Greenland, and what happened on the Signal chat involving the 
attack in Yemen. Vice President Vance said that he thought it was 
ridiculous to fly to Greenland to only visit an extremely remote space 
base, and he said that he was against the strike on Yemen because there 
was no actual target. The insider asked Vice President Vance what he 
meant by that, and Vice President Vance said that the intel was not 
reliable, and that Hegseth was a mess. 

   Towards the end of the flight, the insider had a very brief 
conversation with Second Lady Usha Vance who said that she was 
extremely upset and embarrassed by the trip to Greenland because 
President Trump angered the people of Greenland so much, that she was 
banned from visiting Greenland’s capital. While Second Lady Usha Vance 
was talking, she started to tear up and nearly cry according to the 
insider. 
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